
United States Departinent of the Interior 
BUREAU OF RECLAMATION 

Mid-Pac ific Region 
South-Centra l Ca li fornia Area Office 

IN REPLY REFER TO: 

SCC- 100 
WTR-4.00 

VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL ONLY 

Ms. Jeanine Townsend 
Clerk to the Board 
State Water Resources Control Board 
P.O. Box 100 
Sacramento, CA 95812-0 I 00 
com men tletters@wa terboards .ca. gov 

1243 N Street 
Fresno, CA 93721-1813 

Oct 3 2016 

Subject: Draft Order Amending Permits 11308 AND 11310 - (Applications 11 33 1 AND 11332) Held by 
the United States Bureau of Reclamation for the Cachu ma Project on the Santa Ynez River in Santa 
Barbara County (Draft Order) 

Dear Ms. Townsend, 

We have rev iewed the subject Draft Order issued on September 7, 201 6 and appreciate that the cover letter 
transmitting the Draft Order notes that ··Comments shou ld be limited to the general acceptability of the order 
or possible technical corrections", and that ··in order to be fu lly considered, written comments concerning the 
Draft Order must be rece ived by the State Water Board by 12 Noon on October 25, 2016". 

Given the length of time since the release of the Fi nal Environmental Impact Report (201 1), the last hearing 
(20 12), and the complex ity associated with numerous requirements that the Draft Order proposes to place on 
Reclamation (e.g. directs Reclamation to confer with other agencies, receive direction from other agencies, 
and perform various studies), we respectfully request that the comment period be extended for approximately 
80 days to January 13, 2017. 

Granting of the requested extens ion wi ll afford us the opportunity to coordinate our comments with others to 
the extent possible, as well as provide the most thoughtful and meaningfu l information to the State Water 
Resources Control Board. 

If you should have questions on thi s matter, please contact Ray Sahlberg, Mid-Pacific Regional Water Rights 
Officer at 9 16-978-5249 or via email at rsahlberg@usbr.gov or fo r the hearing impaired at 1-800-735-2929. 

Area Manager 


